April 20th 2022, at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:02 p.m. with Mike Spolar from Midland Asphalt present for the bidding process. Public comment was then closed at 8:10 pm. following the opening of the bids.

After much review of the bids that came in from Midland Asphalt, SuitKote, Lopke, Wysox Sand and Gravel, Johnsons Quarries, and the H & K Group, the board agreed to table all bids at this time.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and John Strope made it unanimous. The minutes of the last monthly meeting were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept it as written, John Strope seconded it, and Jeff Robbins made it unanimous. The treasurer's report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Plowed, Cindered, and filled pot holes throughout the month.

Replaced road signs and posts on Bonin Rd.

Add pipes on South Hill Rd. and East Cook Rd.

Swept all tar and chipped roads

Set headwalls and fixed road edges where it washed out on Lovett Hill Rd.

Spread Clean 3's from Rockwell to South Hill

Topped Clean 3's with 2A from Johnsons Quarries

Opened up Cemetery Rd. using 4 loads of 2RC and 2 loads of R8's

Hauled material from shop to Cooley Rd

Remove trees from roadways

Purchased brake retarder signs for RT 187 and stabilizer pads for backhoe

Rented a sweeper from Bradco

Purchased 15 blocks from Mike Nelson and pipe from Bradco and C.C. Allis

All Bills on hand were paid.

The board reviewed and approved a sub-division for Steven Bell.

Ordinance 2022-1 was signed regarding Engine Suppression/Break Retarder/Engine Brakes.

Dehann Rd. has been resubmitted into the Dirt and Gravel Road Project program and plan to inquire about Bonin Rd. as well.

Our township solicitor reviewed the LeRaysville/Pike Vol. Fireman Contract though out the month and thought overall, it looked good. As far as the tree removal along roadsides, Mr. Jones, our solicitor referred to Second Class Township Code book

suggesting that we first instate a resolution before moving forward. Jeff Robbins made a motion to pursue a resolution that sets forth the notice procedure to property owners prior to removal of trees. John Strope seconded that motion, Chad Cooley made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

Chad Cooley made a motion to look into dash board cameras for the township vehicles. John seconded this motion, Jeff made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

The board agreed to submit a bid for a 117" x 79" galvanized Arch pipe and 11,000 tons of 4" minus aggregate for Hall Rd. Dirt and Gravel Project.

Jeff Robbins brought to the board concerns from Andy Boardman regarding water drainage around his residence. It was agreed that we need to contact the Conservation District to ask for their suggestions or recommendations in this matter.

Meeting Adjourned, 9:47 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

Approved